
 

Skills & Drills Volleyball  
Volleyball returns to the PAL this month as 24 of the best female volleyball 
players in Danbury as well as the surrounding area come to sharpen their skills 
under the direction of  former Danbury HS Coach John MacMillan.  
The clinic will run for 6 weeks and will be followed by another clinic in the 
Spring to be held for girls & boys 6th grade through 8th grade. Those dates will 
be announced via www.danburypal.org. 
 

Travel Basketball is Back!  
Action returns to the hardwood as the Danbury PAL suits up 8 teams for 
the Fairfield County Basketball League otherwise known as the FCBL which 
runs from Dec. 5th thru Feb. 19th.  PAL Travel Basketball Program 
Director, Eileen Kline said, “Our travel program had more 
boys & girls tryout for our teams than in any year that we 
can remember!” The Danbury PAL will have 4 boys teams 
and 4 girls teams ranging in grades from 5th, 6th , 7th & 8th 
grade teams.  
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Congrats to the PAL Softball Travel Program!
Let’s hear it for the girls! The Danbury PAL Storm Softball 
program collected plenty of jewelry this past Spring & 
Summer as they made their presence known dominating 
the softball scene not only in Connecticut but also on the 
national scene! Our 12U team started our winning ways 
this Summer by winning Danbury’s annual “2021 
Memorial Day Madness” Tournament. In addition, they 
are the current Babe Ruth State Champs! Great job 
done by the coaching staff led by Mark Ottusch, John 
Novella, Yaya Bowden & Jack Marks 

Our 10U Team copped top honors in Brookfield’s “She Threw 
with Me First” Father’s Day Tournament, The Dartmouth 
Summer Blast & Ridgefield’s Spring Kickoff. The 10U team 
also finished as the runner-up in the Fairfield County 
Fastpitch Softball League Championship.  We salute the 
coaching staff led by Tim O’Conell, Sergio Cefaloni, Steven 
Dinh, Gina Iaquinto, Yaya Bowden & Ed Callahan. 

Our 14U team extended the summer fun by winning 
Southington’s Thunder and Lightning 
Tournament. A job well done by our Storm Travel 
program coaches & Staff led by Rick Woods, Marty 
Boulanger & Chris Bona. The PAL would also like to 
extend a hearty congrats to Program Director Cheryl 
Woods & “The Closer,” Richie Garafola! 
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Vaccination Day at 
the PAL! 

On Wednesday, December 15, The PAL hosted Griffin 
Mobile Health for walk-up vaccinations for adults & 
kids 5-11yrs old. Look for Griffin Mobile Health and the 
PAL to join forces again in January of 2022! 



Sign up for Girls In-
House Basketball!  

Don’t be left out in the cold! 
Improve your game each 
week by playing fun-filled 
skills, drills & league games! 
Preparation for the WNBA 
Draft starts here! Sign up 
now by going to 
danburypal.org OR by 
scanning the QR code located 
on the Girls In-House 
Basketball flier to the left!    
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Lil’ Ballers. . . COMING SOON! 

Little Ballers returns to the PAL in April, 
2022! All K thru 1st grade skill levels 
welcomed. All Practices & games will take 
place on Saturday mornings! Kids will 
learn basic fundamentals as well as play 
an 8 game schedule. Be on the look out for 
information on www.danburypal.org in 
Jan/Feb to sign your Lil’ Baller up! 

WHAT’S NEXT! 
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Your Donations are Appreciated!  

I would be happy to support PAL and the families it 
serves with a gift for the following amount:

Please Check Donation Amount Below (for other list amount):

_______$25   General Donation        _______$50 New Program Equipment 
_______$100 Help fund maintenance of Facility     _______$250 Keep PAL Operating  
_______$500 Three-Week Sponsor of a Summer Camper      $_______ Any Amount Helps 

Please charge my credit card using the information provided below: 

First Name:_____________________________________   Last Name: ___________  

Street Address: ______ City: _________  ST:_________ Zip:  

Email: ___ Phone___________________________________ 

CC# __________________   Exp. CSV # _________________ 

Signature: _______________________________ 

Please make checks payable to: 
Danbury PAL 

35 Hayestown Rd. 
Danbury, CT. 06811 

   
You may also make a gift online by visiting http://danburypal.org/ -  

just click the “Make a Donation” button or you can point your phone at the  
QR Code below! 
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We Need Your Help!

http://danburypal.org/
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